Türkiye- BRSA- Recent Regulatory Changes

[bookmark: _GoBack]We would like to state the issues below enabled by the recent regulatory changes made by the Banking Regulation and Supervision Agency: 

-    With the necessary amendments to the relevant legislation, contracts between card issuing organizations and card holders as well as the factoring, financial lease and financing contracts can now be arranged at a distance through the use of remote communication tools or through the other methods determined by the Banking Regulation and Supervision Board that replace the written form.

-     Including also the contracts subject to the condition of a written form, the establishment of a contractual relationship between banks and costumers in electronic environment has been made possible and therefore as in other countries’ practices, an important step has been taken towards the foundation of the infrastructure of the branchless/digital banking model that is also called “neo-banks”.

-     The Regulation on Operation Principles of Digital Banks and Service Model Banking has been entered into force in December 2021.

